
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
29 September 2022 
 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Re: Your request for information under the Freedom of Information 
Act 2000 
Ref no: FOI-2441-LSC 

Further to your email dated the 21 September 2022 in which you 
requested an internal review of the responses provided to FOI-2441-
LSC under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. We have reviewed 
this response and can confirm that this is now concluded.  

Your original request was: 
 
• As you have just informed me that all Lancashire CCG deficit has 

been written off can you provide me with the cost of all redundancy 
package that will be made. 

 
Our response was: 
 
There were no CCG deficits reported or written off as at the end of June 
2022.  At the present time there are no plans for any redundancy 
packages to be paid.  
 
Following receipt of our response, you requested a review on 21 
September 2022 stating: 
 
I enclose a copy of a meeting West Lancashire CCG had on the 13/5/22 
where the chief financial officer inform the board that the ICB has a plan 
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to address the 51 million deficit [but the ICB informed me in there 
FOI reply there is no deficit reported, you have mislead me]  
 
 So what is the plan before replying remember your good governance 
code. 
 

 
 
We have considered our original response and previous information 
provided to your request: 
 
FOI-2392-LSC where you requested: Under the FOI act, can you 
provide me with what each Lancashire CCG has carried over to the new 
ICB. 
 
The extract you have provided does not mention a deficit, these were 
early planning figures for Continuing Health Care (CHC) and other 
schemes as part of the financial risk. Therefore, our position remains 
unchanged as there were no deficits reported.  
 
We have answered this in full and have no further comments to make, 
therefore any further requests received regarding this topic will not be 
responded to.  
   
If you are not content with the outcome of your internal review, you may 
apply directly to the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) for a 
decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have 
exhausted the CCGs FOI complaints procedure. The ICO can be 
contacted at:   
 



 

Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, 
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF  
www.ico.gov.uk   
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
On behalf of Kevin Lavery 
ICB Chief Executive 
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